



I. Choose the best answer

1. He ate a lot of junk food, so he..... fat quickly
A. gets B. got C. have gotten D. has gotten
2. Do exercise, and you will feel fitter and healthier
A. less B. more C. a D. an
3. You should take warm clothes.....it will be cold.
A. so B. and C. but D. because
4. The University of Indochina.....in Ha Noi in 1906
A. was built B. built C. has built D. is built
5. ".....! Can you tell me the way to the food shop?"
A. Thank you B. All right C. Listen D. Excuse me
6. that street and the food shop is at the next corner.
A. Go along B. Turn right C. On the left D. Turn on
7. I don't often go to school by bus because it a lot of time. Riding a bicycle is healthier.
A. spends B. has C. takes D. gets
8. The doctor says my father will become ill he stops smoking.
A. until B. when C. unless D. if
9. He bought books and then left for home.
A. much more B. a few C. a lot D. a little
10. Ngoc eating fast food because it's not good for her health.
A. likes B. loves C. hates D. enjoys



11. If you want to live long, you.....eat much red meat.

- A. should B. needn't C. have to D. shouldn't

12. Don't read in bed, you'll harm your eyes.

- A. or B. if C. but D. yet

13. Iplaying board games interesting because I can play them with my friends.

- A. think B. find C. say D. tell

14. Before moving to Ha Noi, my parentsin Ha Nam.

- A. have lived B. have been living C. lived D. live

II. Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

15. A. fear B. hear C. earn D. clear

16. A. chicken B. architect C. cheam D. chair

III. Put the word in brackets in the correct form

17. Thousands of Vietnamese graduated from the Imperial Academy (SCHOOL)

18. Dan Bau is a musical instrument in Viet Nam (TRADITION)



IV. Read the text about volunteer work and choose the correct answer

In the United States, almost everyone, at one time or another, has been a volunteer. According to U.S. government statistics, about one- fifth of the American population does volunteer work each year. Americans have had the tradition of volunteering and helping one another since the early days of the country.

Americans volunteer not because they are forced or paid to do it. They enjoy it! Traditional volunteer activities include raising money for people in need, cooking and giving food, doing general labour (such as clean-up projects and home repair), providing transportation (such as giving rides to the elderly), and tutoring / mentoring young people.

19. How many people in the USA do volunteer work each year?

- A. Almost B. one- fifth C. two- fifth D. a half

20. Americans volunteer because

- A. they are forced B. they are paid C. they enjoy D. they don't have jobs

21. Americans have been volunteering.....

- A. since the early days of the country B. for less than 50 years
C. since 1950 D. for 15 years

22. Traditional volunteer activities don't include:

- A. raising money B. buying things C. cooking D. tutoring



II. Read the passage and choose the correct answer

The University of Cambridge is a public university. It is located in Cambridge, the United Kingdom. It is regarded as the second oldest university (after the University of Oxford) in the United Kingdom and the third oldest surviving university in the world.

The University of Cambridge was formed in 1209. Over the years, it is always considered to be one of the most prestigious institutions of higher education in the United Kingdom and the world. In 2012, the university was ranked second after Havard in the United States of America.

Today, Cambridge is a collegiate university with a student population of about 18,000. Its faculties, departments and 31 colleges occupy different locations in Cambridge. Graduates of the university have won a total of 65 Nobel Prizes, the most of any university in the world.

23. Where is the University of Cambridge located?

It is regarded as the third oldest University in the United Kingdom.

It is regarded as the third oldest University in the United Kingdom

24. When was the University of Cambridge founded?

It is regarded as the third oldest University in the United Kingdom

It is regarded as the third oldest University in the United Kingdom

25. What is it regarded in the United Kingdom?

It is regarded as the second oldest University in the United Kingdom

It is regarded as the third oldest University in the United Kingdom

26. How many Nobel Prizes has the University won?

The University has won 65 Nobel Prizes.

The University has won 31 Nobel Prizes.